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ITEM NO. 5.2 
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March 14, 2019 
 
The Honorable Senator Henry Stern, Chair   
Senate Committee on Natural Resources and Water 
State Capitol, Room 5046 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Committee Fax: (916) 323-2232 
 
The Honorable Senator Bill Dodd, Chair 
Senate Committee on Governmental Organization 
1020 N Street, Room 584 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
Senator Dodd’s Office Fax (916) 651-4903  
 
RE:  SB 767 (Glazer): Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area – Support 
 
Dear Senator Stern and Senator Dodd:  
 
Livermore Area Recreation and Park District is writing you to state our strong support for Senate Bill 767 
(Glazer) as written.  
 
SB 767 would allow the Department of Parks and Recreation (Department) to sell the portion of the 
Carnegie State Vehicular Recreation Area (Carnegie SVRA) known as the “Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area” 
that has never been opened for public use for conservation purposes, if the Department determines that 
disposing of that land is in the public interest.  Proceeds from any such sale would then be returned to the 
Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation (OHMVR) Division Trust Fund.  
 
SB 767 is an important local district measure affecting irreplaceable and highly sensitive natural and cultural 
resources located in Alameda County.  Carnegie SVRA straddles San Joaquin and Alameda Counties, but the 
entire Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area is located in Alameda County.  
 
The Carnegie SVRA proposal to open the Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area (known locally as “Tesla Park”) to 
OHV recreation use has been highly controversial with strong broad-based local opposition for nearly 20 
years.  Scientific studies have long documented the rare ecological value of the area which contains an 
abundance of highly sensitive natural resources and unique biodiversity, including numerous threatened, 
endangered and listed species, designated critical habitats, unusual vegetation assemblages, and a critical 
linkage habitat corridor for the Diablo Range.  The area also holds important cultural resources from the 
historic Tesla town site and mine complex to exceptional Native American resources.  Local agencies and 
organizations have identified the Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area for preservation because its location at the 
transition of biotic zones and rare natural and cultural features are vital to SF – East Bay Area regional 
conservation objectives.   
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In 2016, after two prior EIR attempts and over intense local opposition, the Off-Highway Motor Vehicle 
Recreation (OHMVR) Commission adopted a general plan and EIR which incorporated the Alameda-Tesla 
Expansion Area into Carnegie SVRA and identified it for OHV recreation use.  The project is now in litigation.  
 
Local agencies and community organizations in Alameda County and the East Bay want to work together to 
purchase the land from the Department for conservation purposes with sales proceeds to be returned to the 
OHMVR Division.  
 
SB 767 would provide a mechanism to resolve the long-standing local controversy in a manner that is wise 
and fair to the public, State government and the environment.   
 
Livermore Area Recreation and Park District strongly supports Senate Bill 767 and its intent to develop a 
pathway to preserve the Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area.  We ask for your leadership to support and pass 
this measure.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
David Furst, Chair 
Board of Directors 
 
cc:  Senator Steve Glazer 
      Assembly Member Rebecca Bauer-Kahan  
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